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	Subject:
	Madison Park Monthly Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, April 12, 2010

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Dee McCandlish
	Attendee Count:

	
	Guest Speakers:  CMPD Officer William Morrison, Enforcement Supervisor Animal Care & Control; Katie Bergin, General Manager Sports & Fitness (South Blvd. location)
	31 members
2 speakers

2 CMPD officers

	
	
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Minutes:


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Dee McCandlish, Vice President at 7:30pm

UPDATE:  President Marty Doss’ open heart surgery went well and in some ways better than expected.  He is back home from the hospital and getting up and out for short walks (for now, however, without his dogs).  He has been on the computer a bit and his mom is with him for the present.  Please keep Marty in your thoughts and prayers as his road to full recovery shortens.
Crime Report – given by Officer Hairston covering the period from 3/11/2010 to 4/10/2010.
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
a. 1300 Tyvola Rd – hit & run in eastbound traffic lane (3/11)
b. 1400 Tyvola Rd – robbery / road rage incident that began in the South Park area involved verbal threats and display of a gun and theft of a cell phone (3/15)
c. 1300 Drexmore – hit & run, driver fled the scene (3/15)
d. 200 Seneca – driving while intoxicated, hit & run (3/31)

e. 600 Seneca – driving with a suspended license, hit & run (4/1)
f. 4900 Baylor Dr – larceny, suspect visited residence and stole medicine (4/5)

g. 1000 Seneca – armed robbery, victim ordered to ground, wallet taken.  Suspects’ vehicle is a black Honda Accord.  Suspects’ description:  3 black males. (4/10)
Guest Speakers (2)
CMPD Officer William Morrison, Animal Care & Control, Enforcement Supervisor [Animal Shelter 8315 Byrum Drive]
Officer Morrison gave an overview of the Animal Care & Control Division giving special emphasis to the its pro-active partnering with agencies as diverse as Second Harvest, the Humane Society, PetCo and the pet adoption website petharbor.com.  Animal Care & Control sponsors a free rabies clinic the second Saturday of every month from 7-11am at the animal shelter.  Identifying a need to coordinate and solicit donations of pet food that are, in turn, given out to families finding themselves financially strapped to the point where they can no longer afford to feed their pets, the division has partnered with Second Harvest Food Bank in both marketing the dire need for such donations as well as facilitating their distribution.  Up to date intake of pets with their photos and date of admission to the animal control shelter appear on the website petharbor.com.  [Visit the website and type in 28210, click on “Adopt A Pet” and check the box for Animal Care & Control then scroll down to the bottom of the page and click on “Use This Shelter List.”  At that point, choose your pet type and hit “SEARCH NOW.”]
In a partnership with the Humane Society, the division sponsors discounted spay/neuter clinics on a regular basis.  Also, the division sponsors a micro-chip identification clinic with PetCo.  Officer Morrison noted that when a lost pet is scanned for the micro-chip identifier it frequently and unfortunately returns only the pet’s veterinarian’s information and not the pet owner’s contact numbers.  Please check that your current contact information is on file with your micro-chip company.
With regard to ordinances and pet regulations and violations, Officer Morrison noted that the owner of 3 or more dogs who are residing at one house and are outside for over 6 hours per day requires a permit from the police department.  Ownership of multiple cats does not require a permit.  Over 15 minutes of continuous barking by a dog is in violation of the city’s nuisance ordinances.  There are 4 designated city parks where free-running dogs are welcome.  Freedom Park and the flood plain in front of the Randolph Road branch of the Mint Museum of Art are not designated places for unleashed dogs.  Keeping chickens within the city limits is permissible.  Roosters, however, are subject to the city’s noise nuisance ordinances.  Finally, Animal Care & Control will respond to snakes in your house – emphasis on “in.”  The division will not respond to snakes found outside your residence.
CMPD “ON THE BEAT” RESPONSE AREA MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF THE WESTOVER DIVISION (the division that patrols Madison Park) CAN BE REQUESTED BY CONTACTING SGT. HULSEY AT jhulsey@cmpd.org.  Note:  The newsletter is available in Spanish.
Katie Bergin, General Manager SPORTS & FITNESS (5601 South Blvd.) with A.J. Saldana, Training Director
With a focus on overall health and fitness, Sports & Fitness offers a health assessment that generates a five page report based on a consultation with a trained staff member.  Sports & Fitness has a full range of cardio workout equipment as well as a basketball court on site.  A subset of the exercise programs developed at the facility is sports enhancement.  For example, if you want to work on your golf game or improve your swimming by means of off-the-course or out-of the-pool exercises, the trainers at Sports & Fitness can put a personalized, sport-specific exercise program together for you.
With 6 locations in the Charlotte area, the hours of operation of Sports & Fitness are 5am to 10pm.  Katie and “AJ” passed out flyers for a Free Personal Training Session that included the 5 page individual health assessment.
Contact information:

Sports & Fitness

5601 South Blvd.

Charlotte, NC  28217

(704) 293-7750 (to reach A.J. Saldana, Training director)

http://www.EastCoastABS.com 

The board of directors of the Madison Park Homeowners Association wants to extend a special “thank you” to Sports & Fitness for becoming a participating sponsor of our National Night Out scheduled for Tuesday, August 3rd.  Sports & Fitness joins Target, Showmars and Schneider TreeCare as National Night Out participating sponsors.  Sports & Fitness joined at the $500 dollar level! 
Neighborhood Updates
Madison Park HOA showcased at the Neighborhood Symposium
Elaine Woods of the City’s Neighborhood and Business Services contacted Madison Park HOA to ask if the board of directors would consider submitting neighborhood photographs and comments regarding our definition of “community” beforehand so that Madison Park could be showcased at the Neighborhood Symposium being held later this month.  Board members Cheryl Furr, Ken Davis, Dee McCandlish, and Ted Peters took on this task.   Photos from around our community included: Queens University Sports Complex at Marion Diehl Park, Wedgwood Baptist Church,  Our Adopt A Street Sign, the Tyvola Road Light Rail Station,  Park Road Park, the children’s self-propelled “street” train from our National Night Out celebration two years ago along with Fire Station #12 (Inwood). 

The team’s collective writing efforts proposed the following definitions of what “community” means to Madison Park.  “Community is what you want to come home to. It’s where you “belong”; where you know your neighbors; your neighbor’s neighbors; the people down the block, around the corner, and even five streets over.  Community is a sense of caring, and shared commitments to maintaining neighborhood standards, to ensure the community remains a great place to live. Community means making the right choices to better the lives of everyone in Madison Park.  Community means sharing accurate information to the widest possible audience.  And, ultimately, Community means making a choice to better the lives of your neighbors.”  Thanks to the team for their efforts in showcasing Madison Park at this year’s Neighborhood Symposium.
Murrayhill Sidewalk News

President Doss made a suggestion that, in constructing the sidewalk, CDOT meander it to abut the street (i.e., the back of the curb) at the driveways of homes where residents are concerned about not having adequate driveway parking.  This suggested elimination of the planting strip on either side of the resident’s driveway would give the homeowner the fullest possible use of the driveway for parking.   President Doss understood from an e-mail sent by resident/member Karen Houston that concern over lost parking area was still one of the major concerns for some of the residents of Murrayhill on the side where the sidewalk will be installed.   Although some residents choose to park on the streets in Madison Park, and, CDOT has stated that this helps calm traffic, President Doss fully understands the preference of other residents to not park on the street especially along Murrayhill Rd.  Remember, by City ordinance, you can’t park on the sidewalk or you will face a citation from CMPD.   To report parking on lawns contact 311 online or the 311 call center.  To report parking on sidewalks dial 911.  CMPD handles parking on sidewalks.

In responding to President Doss’ suggestion, CDOT’s Vivian Coleman wrote on 3/29/2010:
Marty,
City staff has reviewed every lot and worked to minimize impacts, which includes review of driveways and how they are designed to accommodate parking.  During the real estate process, staff will work with landowners on issues such as driveways, tree preservation, grading, retaining walls and others.  

City staff is also reviewing our public input process to provide for more involvement at various stages of design. 
Vivian

Neighborhood Symposium
The Symposium brings together neighborhood residents and leaders from all over the city who share the goal of building a better community.  It presents a variety of workshops on topics such as community safety, neighborhood projects and events, economic development, creating place and spaces and energy efficiency.  There will also be activities for youth ages 12-18.  Charlotte Clean and Green and Sensoria events will take place concurrently and in close proximity, providing attendees with an array of diverse activities from which to choose.  All workshops are free and open to the public.

Creating Community: A Symposium for Neighborhoods 
Saturday April 17, 2010
7:45 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. 
Central Piedmont Community College – Main Campus 
Overcash Building
Pinewood Elementary – Demolition of Old School Building
A question came up regarding the disposition of the playground equipment and rose garden at the side and front of the old school building during its demolition after Pinewood Elementary closes for the summer.
Guy Chamberlain responded for CMS on 3/29/2010:
Mr. Doss,

We are requiring the demolition contractor to install a fence around the rose garden, and to ensure that the garden is not disturbed.  The same will be done for the playground equipment.

Guy Chamberlain, PE

Associate Superintendent for Auxiliary Services

Charlotte Mecklenburg Schools
Pinewood Elementary -- Dead Trees along Gentry Place
President Doss contacted Mr. Guy Chamberlain of CMS after this concern was raised during the open discussion portion the March HOA meeting.   He responded on March 9th that he would take a look at the trees reported by one of our residents and follow up with him in a couple of weeks.  He said between the City and CMS they would figure who should handle the removal.   He also was going to follow up with CMPD to ensure they addressed the reports of a homeless person living on the grounds of the old elementary school.
Guy Chamberlain responded for CMS on 3/29/2010:

I did ask our grounds staff to follow up on this.  I don’t know if the trees have been removed.  I will let you know. 

Guy Chamberlain, PE

Associate Superintendent for Auxiliary Services
Again, Regarding Trees, Guy Chamberlain responded for CMS on 3/30/2010:

Marty,

We contacted the City a couple of weeks ago.  They have not responded.  I have asked my staff to follow up with our contact with the City. 

Guy Chamberlain, PE

Associate Superintendent for Auxiliary Services

Housing Issue 2116 Tvyola
Kirk Young codes inspector e-mailed President Doss on 3/11/10 with follow up on a concern regarding this address.  He said “I forgot to tell you last month that I called the realtor for this home and the roof was about to be repaired. They were getting bids and I drove by today and the tarp is gone. I think they are done with the roof work. She said it got damaged and they had to fix it before they sold the home. 
Sorry for the late response on this one.”

Kirk Young NBS Code Enforcement Inspector
Matching Grant Application was hand delivered on March 9th to Neighborhoods / Business Services – Subsequent clarifications requested and delivered
On March 24th a letter was received by Cheryl Furr, the project contact person, dated March 16th that the Madison Park Matching Grant application had been received and would be assigned a project manager.   The project contact was put on notice to expect clarifications or corrections.  On March 31st a letter arrived that requested a few very minor corrections along with a couple of additional items.   The updated items were due by 5:00 PM 4/5/10.  President Doss and Vice President Dee McCandlish hand delivered the updated items on 4/1/10 to Old City Hall.  

Individual Street light request – All requests put on hold by CDOT
During the last HOA meeting, Madison Park resident Diane Jones (4501 Baker Drive) at the corner of Ebb Place and Baker Drive said that her street light request was never fulfilled.  Todd Huss, the street light coordinator with CDOT, said he could not find any record of the request.  After following up with Mrs. Jones, President Doss determined that the individual street light request had not been made to CDOT.  It appeared that the request had been made directly to Duke Energy -- possibly using the street light repair program.  On 3/09/10 President Doss looked on Polaris and determined that most likely only 4 homes would have to sign the individual street light petition given the location requested by Diane.   He forwarded the info directly to Todd Huss in order to see if Todd could start the process of the petition for Diane.  Diane also stated that she had made a direct request. 

On 3/24/10 CDOT sent out a web update.  One of the things updated on their web site states the following:

	LATEST CDOT NEWS


	
	


	· Effective March 24, 2010, the City is suspending the intake of new street lighting requests until the budget adoption process is complete for FY11. 


In that Diane had made the initial request prior to the March 24, 2010 date, President Doss re-contacted CDOT.  Marty wanted to see whether or not Diane’s request for a new street light would be grandfathered and therefore exempted from this restriction. 

President Doss received the following responses from CDOT on 3/24/2010
Marty,
I’ve been told to place a hold on all projects until we know if funding is approved for new lights in the FY 11 budget.  So, the new lighting program has been suspended for new requests, and all work has been placed on hold.   I should know more by May.  In the meantime, I will ask Todd about this request to see where it is in the process.  Then when/if we can resume work, it will be ready to go.  

I apologize for the delay prior to now and post!  

Doreen Szymanski
Charlotte Department of Transportation

Public Service & Communications Div. Mgr

704-336-7527

President Doss then inquired whether the petitioning portion of the process could at least be completed.  He pressed the issue given his experience with individual street light requests such as these which have taken up to 1 year before installation (even though the information on CDOT’s website states that the process from initial request to installation would be much faster).
Marty,
All projects that were started prior to today (even the ones that are six months old) are on hold.   When I talk to Todd and learn more about where we are in the process, we’ll determine whether the petition can be done.  We typically don’t like to petition too far in advance in case property owners change before installation can be completed.  

Doreen Szymanski

Charlotte Department of Transportation


A RESPONSE from Todd Huss, CDOT follows:
[3/26/2010 10:29:54 A.M. Eastern Daylight Time President Doss received and shared the following Official response with Mrs. Jones.]
Mr. Doss,

I have not spoken to Mrs. Jones at this time. As you know through the media, the street lighting program is on hold. I will give more information as it becomes available. So at this point we are unable to facilitate the request. Sorry for the inconvenience and thanks for your patience!

Todd Huss 

Street Light Coordinator

Charlotte Department of Transportation

5400 Baker Drive Street Light damaged

President Doss noticed the street light at this location was missing its covering globe.  One resident had complained that the light was shining in their home.  A damaged street light report was made to Duke Energy on 3/15/10 at 4:25 PM. 
On 3/16/10, President Doss received the following e-mail:
Repair crews will make an initial assessment and will complete routine lighting repairs, such as lamp replacements, within three business days. More complex repairs, including underground cable repairs, may take longer and will be scheduled accordingly. Please refer to this identification number "6713074" or this transaction if you have questions.

The globe was repaired that same week. 

Tyvola Road Pedestrian Crossing Warning Sign – Yield to Pedestrians ! ! ! ! ! !
President Doss observed while attempting to cross South Blvd. from west to east, i.e., starting from in front of the old Rite Aid store and walking toward Tyvola Mall that the difficulty he experienced was indeed a specific danger to pedestrians.  This particular crosswalk does not begin at the corner of the intersection as most crosswalks do.  He noticed that even though he had the crosswalk countdown signal in his favor it was unsafe to cross because drivers traveling East on Tyvola (and executing right turns onto South Blvd.) had a green signal and were not yielding the right of way.  It was so bad that he ended up having to wait an entire signal cycle in order to retry his crossing.  He also observed pedestrians (again with the crosswalk countdown signal in their favor) trapped in the median on South Blvd. later that same day.  After receiving Marty’s written observations, CDOT checked out the location and installed a large sign reminding drivers to yield to pedestrians in the crosswalk per state law. 

On 3/18/10 Terry VonCannon of CDOT replied to President Doss’ Thank You message:
“No problem. I think it will probably help.”

Terry S. VonCannon 
Charlotte Department of Transportation 
Additional All Stop on Wedgewood Drive South of Tyvola -- A Possibility

Richard Akers, who resides adjacent to the intersection of Valley Forge and Wedgewood, has had a problem of auto crashes winding up in his yard for years.  He has requested an all stop at Valley Forge and Wedgewood Drive on multiple occasions over the last few years.  CDOT looked at that stretch of roadway on its maps and communicated their opinion that the intersection of Valley Forge and Wedgewood is too close to the intersection of Chedworth and Wedgewood.  Normally CDOT prefers all stops to be at least 400 feet apart.  Sometimes exceptions are made.   CDOT spoke with Mr. Akers on March 24, 2010.    Based on their conversation President Doss was notified on March 24, 2010 of the following:    
Marty,

I spoke with Mr. Akers and we are going to [conduct a traffic] count [on] Wedgewood near Tyvola and if we can reach our criteria of 600+ vehicles in a 24 hr period we will look at MW stops probably at Faircrest & Wedgewood. I will keep you in the loop when [the] count comes back. 

Thanks,

Terry S. VonCannon 
Charlotte Department of Transportation 
Engineering Services Investigator-Public Service 

NOTE:  CDOT is looking at the intersection of Faircrest and Wedgewood as the best location for an all stop because it is a better spot to stop traffic due to the distance from other all stops in the immediate vicinity as well as from the traffic light at Wedgewood and Tyvola.  Additionally, it will help slow down traffic in the middle stretch of Wedgewood between Tyvola and Chedworth.
Seacroft -- All Stop Request in Montclaire Neighborhood
On March 23rd Mr. VonCannon with CDOT contacted President Doss after receiving a phone call from a resident requesting an additional all stop South of Chedworth Drive on Seacroft Road.   President Doss informed Mr. Von Cannon that the Madison Park end of Seacroft South of Tyvola already added two all stops in the last few years.  He personally thinks one additional all stop at either Burnley or Camborne would be beneficial for calming traffic in that stretch of the road, however that stretch of Seacroft falls in Montclaire and they would have to make that decision.  
Springtime Special Event – Tailgate Party Replaces HOA Spring Picnic

The traditional social event of the Spring season, the HOA picnic in Park Road Park moves to the parking lot of Knights Stadium with a mid-afternoon tailgate party before the game sponsored by Madison Park Homeowners Association.  Details of what goodies the HOA will sponsor and bring to the ballpark will be decided on at May’s HOA meeting.  Stay tuned to these minutes and the www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/ website.
Madison Park night with the Knights – Sat. May 22nd –
7:15pm Game time          6:00pm Stadium Gates open

Check out these exciting events:
    Pre-Game Tail Gate Party in Knights Stadium designated parking lot
 

    On-Field Entertainment
Members of Madison Park will help contribute to “Take Me Out to the Ballgame” during the 7th Inning Stretch and other Promotions

 

     Post-game Fireworks
 

     Blocked seating
$9 Lower level reserved tickets with $2 benefiting the Madison Park Homeowners Association ($11 Walk-up Price)

 
 
Use the Order form on our home page!  Tell your neighbors,family,co-workers and friends!  Madison Park HOA will earn a portion from every ticket we sell!   Person buying ticket does not have to live in Madison Park!   We still get a portion of every ticket if the person buys through us. 
 
Hope to see everyone out for this fun Springtime Family Event! 

 

If you have any questions please feel free to contact Matt Magnasco at nggofers@bellsouth.net or Charlotte Knights representative, Matt Millward at 704-357-8071 ext 2114, 803-548-8050 ext 2114.  

Please complete the Order Form and return to Matt Magnasco with checks made payable to “Madison Park Homeowners Association”
Send your checks and order form to Madison Park HOA

Attention:  Matt Magnasco

PO BOX 242432

Charlotte, NC 28224  Tickets can be held at Will Call 

NEW BUSINESS

Treasurer’s Report:  The HOA currently has $1,843.36 its account.  The HOA has 57 paid member households for 2010.  If you have not already done so, please pay your 2010 dues – they are due each year, in January, but are accepted throughout the current year, renewing in January.  3 members have already paid their 2011 dues.
OPEN DISCUSSION:

A member brought up for discussion concerns shared by a substantial number of residents of Murrayhill Rd with regard to the planting strip proposed in the planning phase of the sidewalk project along Murrayhill Rd. and Wedgewood Dr. (as it descends toward Seneca Place).  Stating his dissenting view, he began with the observation that a planting strip was not necessary.  Reinforcing that opinion, he noted several examples in Madison Park where sidewalks have been installed with 2 foot, 3 foot and no planting strips.  Furthering his argument against the addition of a planting strip for the Murrayhill Rd sidewalk project, he raised concerns regarding the quality of the fill dirt to be used as well as the selection of plants proposed for the strip.  As a more recent homeowner in Madison Park, he expressed frustration in having his say meaningfully registered with the department of the city responsible for sidewalk development.  He questioned the Homeowners Association endorsement of the project asking for the detailed reasoning put forth during those meetings where the endorsement decision was reached and voted upon.  Aware that the eastern end of Murrayhill Rd had been removed from the project, he wanted to know how that could occur.  Vice President McCandlish, presiding chair of the meeting, declined to permit a historical retelling of the HOA’s role in the sidewalk project.  She referred to the historical record contained in the minutes of the association.  She reassured the member that his observations would be faithfully recorded in the minutes of the meeting.
Several members questioned the seeming lack of progress in bringing to completion the city-initiated construction at the intersection of Lamont and Murrayhill.  Construction mounds constitute a mild nuisance and are a hazard to pedestrian and vehicular traffic.  They have languished untouched for 3 months.  The members requested that the situation be researched and reported back to the membership.  [Secretary of the Association, Ted Peters, responded that e-mail requests had very recently gone out to several city and county departments with that very request in mind.  Initial feedback acknowledged the problem but did not identify the department responsible for the current condition of the intersection or the reason for the lack of progress toward completion and cleanup of the site.]  UPDATE:  President Doss worked on this not knowing this issue came up at the April HOA meeting a few days after his surgery.  Chip Gallup worked to find the city source.  This turned out to be CMUD construction work.  The Department contact person William Lee, Utilities, Field Operations Division - William Lee, Zone IV Manager Charlotte Mecklenburg Utilities 
Field Operations Division 
(704) 432-3779
The problem was addressed promptly after this issue was brought to their attention.  Murrayhill resident Ruth Tansill had contacted the HOA with concerns.    Thanks to CDOT’s Chip Gallup for getting this complaint to the proper department. 
A general concern was addressed by several members regarding the current solicitation campaign in the neighborhood by roofing companies of all sizes and qualifications (given the possibility of hail damage to homes in Madison Park as a result of the recent Sunday storm).  Several members wondered out loud how so many companies could have specific knowledge of the storm’s impact on Madison Park.  It turns out that the information is readily available on the internet.  Websites with maps pinpoint the exact areas where hail fell.  A general admonition was rendered to:  check for current liability insurance, bonding, up-to-date licenses, etc.  Be sure to work with your insurance adjuster to know just how your deductible will be billed (note that contracts carried around by some of the roofers have stipulated that they get paid regardless of whether or not they are appointed by your insurance company to do the repair on your house).  Signing such a contract equates to agreeing to pay a $500 inspection fee!  A member took the time to read through just such a contract that was presented to him by a roofing company wanting to inspect his roof for hail damage.  He found language stating that he would be responsible for paying $500 if that company did the inspection but did not receive the appointment by his insurance company to do the work.
Lamar Gunter wanted to express his appreciation to the HOA member who donated 12 packs of playing cards to the USO canteen at the airport where Lamar volunteers.
New Members/First Time Attendees 

1 new member was in attendance:
Bruce Bunder – Murrayhill 

Adjournment

8:40pm

